School Council Meeting Agenda
March 10, 2016
6:00 p.m. in the Ferryway Library

Participants:

Rebecca Gordon
Rae Payson
Earl Fitzpatrick
Susan Shapiro
Tenille Thomas
Peg Crowe
Mike Harvey

Mike Drummey
1. Read Across America: Dr. Seuss “Oh, the Places You’ll Go!
We had a very successful Read Across America.  The Mayor of Malden read to kindergarten students while Pat Crowe read a wonderful book to second graders. All classrooms had guest readers. All students and staff participated in a contest to guess the reader of “Oh The Places You’ll Go” which was recorded by our staff.  Prizes were awarded to those who correctly guessed the voices to the recording which was put onto YouTube by Dan Carew.  An article about this Ferryway event was published in The Advocate. We were the only school published!  All students received pencils. Thank you to both Dan Carew and Erin Bennett for taking on this project and doing a superb job! 
2. Spirit Week:
We had a weeklong celebration trying to enhance school culture. Each day students and staff were encouraged to wear various attire: sport team shirts, crazy hats and hair, decorative socks, and red-white- and blue clothing. We had a lot of participants and lots of fun. 
3. Enrichment Session II:

Mr. Harvery shared about his “Stock Market Games” class. They are studying Trend Charts and noting one day versus one month activity with respect to prices as well as volume.  These middle school students play against other middle school students for a monetary prize. Mr. Fitzpatrick shared about his class entitled, Pinteresting Things. His students set up accounts so that they can view all kinds of cool arts & crafts stuff to create. He noted that one students is going to be constructing a cell phone holder. Ms. Shapiro shared about her “Poetry Talk” class with second graders. We read, illustrate, share, and perform poetry. Students receive a poetry journal to use and then keep at the end of the session. We will have an Enrichment Showcase for parents in June from 8:30 to 9:30.
4. 2016 PARRC:

We will be administering PARRC again this year. There will be one testing window this Spring. Grades 3, 4, 5, and 6 will be given an additional ELA section to complete as we were again selected to participate in another pilot to test out questions .  Grades 5 & 8 will still be taking the Science MCAS. Teachers were provided with a link to practice for the PARRC. 
5. Professional Development Needs for Teachers
Ms. Gordon asked us to brainstorm for important PD opportunities and focus that should be made available. We came up with implementing the co-teaching model, working with student social-emotional needs, setting up a google environment with student accounts, and fostering team building by making more time available for us to meet.  
6. YWCA Parnership:
Tons of students (50-65 in number) are currently attending this program. We are in our third session. Sixth, seventh, and eighth graders are attending exciting classes, such as, Coding with chrome books, Kidstock (a performing arts class), Engineering projects, Girls on the Run 5K (running on a national level), Art Therapy with Marie Murry, and Big Brother/Big Sister Programming. There will be a site visit from the state next Tuesday, March 15.   

